
Holy Spirit Pastoral Council 
Meeting Notes 

23 January 2022 
 
Attendees: Rev. David Nestler, OFM Cap; Sofia Fasone, Erin Whatley-Baker, Kim Fortson, Erin Raines, 
Peter Jenkins, Jennifer McClellan, Reginald Jones, Brenda Anekwe-Smith 
 
Absent: Sandra Madison, David Tucker, David Williams, Ray Hines 
 
Agenda:  Rev. David Nestler, OFM Cap 
 
1. Review of meeting minutes from 17 October 2021 
 
2. Holy “Spiriteens” Updates 

a. CLE 216 held on 8 January 2022 at John Carroll University was not a great experience for 
the teens.  Besides one break-out session, the content was not geared toward the particular 
needs of our youth and our teens did not find this event engaging.  Our teens voiced they would 
enjoy more conversation vs a lecture or a bible study specifically for the needs of African 
American teens. 
b. There is an interest in the National Catholic Youth Conference in Indianapolis 
(November 2022) with a goal of eventually taking the youth to World Youth Day (Lisbon, August 
2023) once the pandemic gets under control. 

c. The committee for teens plans to meet soon to discuss plans for the next series of teen events. 
 
3. Opportunities from unexpected income of the sale of St. Henrys 
a. Sidewalk, concrete replacement around the perimeter of the church, and wheelchair ramp are 

already in the works. 
i) The city did more than expected by putting down a concrete pad and the problem with the 
 sidewalk along cranwood drive is resolved. 
ii) The plan for the concrete along Cranwood drive is to replace  the sidewalk, restore the 
treeline, and raise and replace the curb to deter the desire to park there. The concrete in the 
front of the church to be replaced by a circle drive with green space in the center or a T drive for 
a hearse along with handicap parking spots along St. Timothy Manor. 
iii) The topographical survey has been completed. 

 iv) The concrete pad in front of the school gym entrance needs to be replaced. 
b. Central air for the church is also a priority. 
c. Church elevator and or a chair lift replacement is necessary for accessibility to Mulligan Hall. 
 i) Maybe there is an option for a trade in for the chair lift with a “straight shot” pathway that  

would take parishioners to Mulligan Hall.   
 ii) The closed off door facing Cranwood drive leads to storage space where an elevator car could  

instead be placed. 
d. Renovation of Mulligan Hall 

i) The steps/ hallways  leading to Mulligan Hall,  and Mulligan Hall itself, and its bathrooms are 
in desperate need of renovation. 
ii) Looking for someone in the diocese that might be able to help with the labor. 
 

4. New Door Worship and Praise Church has left the school building 



a. Smart Academy is still our tenant until June 2023 without certain renewal. 
i) There have been violations with the lease.  Also, there are issues with mistrust and 
transparency with the initiatives of the leaders of the school. 
ii) maybe shorten the length of the lease, if it is renewed, to discourage abuse of lease 
agreement. 
iii) working with the diocese’s legal team to resolve these issues. 
 

5. Asylum for Family from Afghanistan 
a. Open up the  idea to the entire church family with a list of pressing needs. 
b. If a group of truly solid participants can be assembled then it is agreed to move forward. 
 
6. Obtaining training for responding to a crisis in the worship space 
a. Unfortunately with the current climate of the world it was agreed that yes this is a necessity.  

i) Training should  start with the ushers and then make the opportunity available to 
other members of the church. 

 
6a) Mobile App 
a. There is not a need for this just yet when many in our congregation do not use our current social 

media platforms.   
 
7. Synod 2023 Listening sessions 
a. The first session held was for the leaders of organizations in the church. 
b. Regular sessions are being held Saturday in person and Thursdays through Zoom. 
c. An extra Synod listening session is to be held 13 February right after Mass. 
d. The next “Spiriteens” meeting will be a Synod session specifically for them. 
e. Many parishioners are concerned that there will be a lack of action and that the Synod might 

not  be worthwhile if there will be no change that comes after the listening sessions. 
 i) Encourage the doubtful that what doesn't get said will never be heard and to give the Synod a   
 chance. 
 
8. Next Parish Council Meetings 
Sunday 24th April 2022 
Sunday 17 July 2022 
Sunday 16 October 2022 
 
9. Other discussion items 
a. A replacement for Rhonda Cross-Mangham as the parish’s office manager upon her retirement 

at the end of this month was briefly discussed. 
b. It was agreed that returning to the practice of either: using one microphone per person during 

Mass, or sanitating microphones and ambo between speakers and singers is important at this 
time during the pandemic. 
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ii) maybe shorten the length of the lease, if it is renewed, to discourage abuse of lease 
agreement. 
iii) working with the diocese’s legal team to resolve these issues. 
 

5. Asylum for Family from Afghanistan 
a. Open up the  idea to the entire church family with a list of pressing needs. 
b. If a group of truly solid participants can be assembled then it is agreed to move forward. 
 
6. Obtaining training for responding to a crisis in the worship space 
a. Unfortunately with the current climate of the world it was agreed that yes this is a necessity.  

i) Training should  start with the ushers and then make the opportunity available to 
other members of the church. 

 
6a) Mobile App 
a. There is not a need for this just yet when many in our congregation do not use our current social 

media platforms.   
 
7. Synod 2023 Listening sessions 
a. The first session held was for the leaders of organizations in the church. 
b. Regular sessions are being held Saturday in person and Thursdays through Zoom. 
c. An extra Synod listening session is to be held 13 February right after Mass. 
d. The next “Spiriteens” meeting will be a Synod session specifically for them. 
e. Many parishioners are concerned that there will be a lack of action and that the Synod might 

not  be worthwhile if there will be no change that comes after the listening sessions. 
 i) Encourage the doubtful that what doesn't get said will never be heard and to give the Synod a   
 chance. 
 
8. Next Parish Council Meetings 
Sunday 24th April 2022 
Sunday 17 July 2022 
Sunday 16 October 2022 
 
9. Other discussion items 
a. A replacement for Rhonda Cross-Mangham as the parish’s office manager upon her retirement 

at the end of this month was briefly discussed. 
b. It was agreed that returning to the practice of either: using one microphone per person during 

Mass, or sanitating microphones and ambo between speakers and singers is important at this 
time during the pandemic. 
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Meeting Notes 
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Attendees: Rev. David Nestler, OFM Cap; Sofia Fasone, Erin Whatley-Baker, Kim Fortson, Erin Raines, 
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3. Opportunities from unexpected income of the sale of St. Henrys 
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Mass, or sanitating microphones and ambo between speakers and singers is important at this 
time during the pandemic. 
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a. CLE 216 held on 8 January 2022 at John Carroll University was not a great experience for 
the teens.  Besides one break-out session, the content was not geared toward the particular 
needs of our youth and our teens did not find this event engaging.  Our teens voiced they would 
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(November 2022) with a goal of eventually taking the youth to World Youth Day (Lisbon, August 
2023) once the pandemic gets under control. 

c. The committee for teens plans to meet soon to discuss plans for the next series of teen events. 
 
3. Opportunities from unexpected income of the sale of St. Henrys 
a. Sidewalk, concrete replacement around the perimeter of the church, and wheelchair ramp are 

already in the works. 
i) The city did more than expected by putting down a concrete pad and the problem with the 
 sidewalk along cranwood drive is resolved. 
ii) The plan for the concrete along Cranwood drive is to replace  the sidewalk, restore the 
treeline, and raise and replace the curb to deter the desire to park there. The concrete in the 
front of the church to be replaced by a circle drive with green space in the center or a T drive for 
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iii) The topographical survey has been completed. 

 iv) The concrete pad in front of the school gym entrance needs to be replaced. 
b. Central air for the church is also a priority. 
c. Church elevator and or a chair lift replacement is necessary for accessibility to Mulligan Hall. 
 i) Maybe there is an option for a trade in for the chair lift with a “straight shot” pathway that  
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instead be placed. 
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ii) Looking for someone in the diocese that might be able to help with the labor. 
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a. A replacement for Rhonda Cross-Mangham as the parish’s office manager upon her retirement 

at the end of this month was briefly discussed. 
b. It was agreed that returning to the practice of either: using one microphone per person during 

Mass, or sanitating microphones and ambo between speakers and singers is important at this 
time during the pandemic. 
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i) There have been violations with the lease.  Also, there are issues with mistrust and 
transparency with the initiatives of the leaders of the school. 
ii) maybe shorten the length of the lease, if it is renewed, to discourage abuse of lease 
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a. Open up the  idea to the entire church family with a list of pressing needs. 
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a. Unfortunately with the current climate of the world it was agreed that yes this is a necessity.  
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7. Synod 2023 Listening sessions 
a. The first session held was for the leaders of organizations in the church. 
b. Regular sessions are being held Saturday in person and Thursdays through Zoom. 
c. An extra Synod listening session is to be held 13 February right after Mass. 
d. The next “Spiriteens” meeting will be a Synod session specifically for them. 
e. Many parishioners are concerned that there will be a lack of action and that the Synod might 

not  be worthwhile if there will be no change that comes after the listening sessions. 
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a. A replacement for Rhonda Cross-Mangham as the parish’s office manager upon her retirement 

at the end of this month was briefly discussed. 
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Mass, or sanitating microphones and ambo between speakers and singers is important at this 
time during the pandemic. 
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